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Thank you for sending me a copy of your letter of Zﬁﬂﬁéy to John
MacGregor. In the absence of any readily available means to
achieve a deal more closely in line with the conclusions of E(A)

Committee, I accept that we should endorse the deal in the terms
which you propose.

Having done this, I hope that it will be possible to turn this to
the maximum presentational advantage. I am conscious of the number
- of people, and pensioners in particular, who write to me
complaining about the cost of electricity and gas. Whether
justified or not, some regard it as tantamount to a direct
imposition of Government. I think we should take this opportunity
to highlight the way in which some of the basic costs for the poor,
families and pensioners have in fact fallen; electricity and the
reductions in the cost of second-class letter post will be two good
instances. This may help in offsetting the complaints over the now

small - in absolute terms - size of increases in pensions and
benefits.

I am sending a copy of this letter to the Prime Minister, other
members of E(A) and to Sir Robert Armstrong.
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PROVISIONAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE NCB AND CEGB ON COAL SUPPLY
Thank you for your letter of éBfMay replying to mine of 20 May.

I am glad you agree that, subject to certain conditions, we should not
wholly overturn the proposals now put to us by the 1ndustr1es I will
arrange an early discussion with the two industries with the intention
that announcements should be made in the very near future.

1 shall explain to the industries that our agreement is to the firm
arrangements proposed for the first two years but add, as you suggest,
that there can be no presumptions beyond that date.

As regards NCB's 1986-87 EFL, I have already proposed that this should
be confirmed at £730m. I shall &6f course emphasise to them the
necessity of living within that figure.

For the later years, it is my intention, during the IFR process, to
press hard on the NCB to deliver the maximum savings and this will
include a rigorous examination of their capital expenditure intentions.

I am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, other members of E(A)
and to Sir Robert Armstrong.

Vowrs cincart 9
(Tt

PETER WALKER
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